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PROGRAM NOTES s

We had a busy and productive meeting on July 7. Commgnder Lonsinger
briefed the membership on the Department Convention. Vice-Commandew
Gaillard briefed on several new legislative items of interest to
veterans. And we initiated three new members into the post -- Harold
Dannels, Charles Turner, and Norman Avery.

At the meeting on July 21, we were priveleged to hear a very interesting
and informative talk on Disaster Emergency Services by Mr Floyd Pettie,
County Director of Disaster Emergency Services.

At our meeting on August 4, County Commissioner Thom Foulkes will speak
on County Government Organization. The speaker for the August 17 meeting
has not been firmed up, but we expect to have County Assessor Millard
Port, who will discuss the property tax assessment procedure, a subject
of interest to all home owners.

BE_AN EARLY BIRD

The new membership year has begun, and we have renewal membership cards
for all present members. Bring your checkbook to the next meeting, and
stay with us. We would like to make our membership quota by the first
meeting in October, and the cooperation of all members is essential if
we are to succeed. Let's make our motto for the next few months "Every

Member Get a Member."

If you can't make it to the next meeting, mail your check for 1977=78
dues to our Finance Officer at Box 4495, Colo Springs 80930.

REHAB_DECALS

By now, all members have received the Colorado Rehabilitation decal from
Department. We hope all of our members returned their dollar to Repart-
ment. This money helps maintain the Departiment Service Office at the VA
in Denver, and supports the veterans service and rehabilitation effort of
the department. If you haven't sent in your dollar, please do So. It is
a small, but very important, way to help disabled veterans.



